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Dear Parishioner

This Newsletter is in two parts.   First of all, a little information about Fr. Boniface, then news of an exciting new project, which we hope will be of interest to you.

Fr Boniface Tamani, as we knew him, is now a monsignor.  He has the title of Vicar General of the Archdiocese of Blantyre, which is 135 miles north of Nsanje, where Fr Nazario is based.   We recently received a letter from him and from his Archbishop, spelling out the important work he does.   Blantyre is a very large diocese and his job is to travel from parish to parish as his Archbishop’s right hand man.   This is how he himself describes it:

“The immediate problem I have as of now is transport.   As Vicar General I have to travel much more than before and I go to every part of the diocese.   His Grace sends me almost everywhere and almost in everything that goes on within the diocese I am the first one to get involved before he does.   I tell you, in a vast diocese like ours a good means of transport is indispensable.”

Mgr Boniface has written to two organisations for help with purchasing a car and has now asked us if we can help.   This is being considered along with the many other areas of help requested by the four priests with whom we are now linked.

Here are a few more quotes from his letter, which give us an insight into his work, the plight of the people and the Catholic Church in Malawi:

“I act in the person of His Grace; I am his official representative and we decide together the direction the diocese must take.   It is quite a big responsibility and I feel too small for it.   So far I have made tours of most of the parishes and many priests, sisters, brothers and lay people have come to me with their problems, which are not easy to sort out as a diocese.   These problems concern transport, medical scheme for the priests, maintenance of church buildings and rectories; the sustenance of priests, who depend on Mass stipends for their survival, which are not available in the diocese.
Quite a number of the parishes I have visited have no electricity and no water in the houses.   The faithful have to go long ways to collect their water.   We have plans to drill boreholes but these cost about £3,000 each.   We are also thinking of solar panels to supply electricity so that people can have light, refrigerators and be able to use electric irons.   In three villages, people are praying in the open air or in temporary shelters because they do not have a church.”

Like the other priests, Fr Boniface was born to a family of poor subsistence farmers and has only reached his current position because he was educated with the help of sponsorship.   This shows the levels that can be achieved if help is available……which leads us on to our new project:   

Would you like to sponsor an orphan, or a child of a poor family, to help him/her to go to school?  Well you can, and from only £75 per year, ideally for four years.  

In Malawi, children from age six to twelve are entitled to free primary school education.   This is a day school.   Beyond this their families have to pay for a place at secondary school, or minor seminary, which are boarding schools.   They pay the Malawi equivalent of about £80/90 yearly, which is a great deal of money for many of these poor farmers, and impossible for orphaned children to find.   This covers their basic education, food and a mattress for sleeping.   The figure has increased from the £75 we had for last year but if we can help with a minimum of £75, the local community will be asked to help with uniforms, books and various personal effects.   

Orphans rely completely on others during their early lives, but once at secondary school they will have a chance to study and gain a little independence.   We can help by taking a great burden off those kind people, often unrelated, who usually cannot afford to support them.

Whatever these children do with their lives after secondary school, a basic education will give them a good foundation and will undoubtedly help future generations improve their standards of  living.   They could even proceed to university or become priests.   You have only to consider Frs Nazario, Emmanuel, Felix and Mgr Boniface, they were all born into poor farming families.

We can really make a difference here to the future of Malawi.    Who knows how many priests, nuns, nurses and other professionals we could help to give a start in life.

The Scheme

We send a minimum of £75 from each sponsor, before the start of the academic year in January 2003; each sponsor to decide on their level of giving.  The priests will have already set up a committee from within their church to oversee the selection of children and pay their fees – which must be paid in advance before the child can start.   They will link a child to a sponsor and send to us a name and photograph, which will be passed to the sponsor.   There is likely to be minimal contact in the early stages, but as the child progresses it is hoped that better communications can be achieved.   Whatever happens, we are helping a child to that most basic entitlement, the right to learn.

In some cases there will be complete loss of contact and there can be many reasons; a potential sponsor must be aware of this.   There will, however, always be another child waiting for help.   In other cases, contact may develop into a lasting friendship, because these children will know how important their sponsors have been to them.

If anyone is able to help a little more, Fr Emmanuel has written to say that he has four students at his seminary who as yet have no sponsors for their start in October.   He is seeking $1,000 (about £600) per year, for three years.   These are boys who are being prepared for the major seminary and eventual ordination.   This is a heavy commitment, but there may be a family or group who could help.

The scheme is being administered by Peter Wells. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact him at 15 Orchard Drive, Tonbridge, TN10 4LT.  Tel. 01732 358324.  Or speak to any member of the committee.

Please Note   if you do decide to sponsor, we must register your interest and any payments sent to Fr Michael must be identified as sponsorship money.   Otherwise, send your cheques to Peter, payable to Corpus Christi, with a brief note of your details and he will pass them on.

Not everyone will wish to sponsor, we would have a headache if they did!   Our next newsletter will contain information about a less expensive way of giving.   This will be an appeal for the families of Nsanje parish at Christmas time.
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